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Canadians love reaping rewards! “The average Canadian household is a member of 8.2 loyalty 
programs, according to the 2013 COLLOQUY Loyalty Census and Canadians also hold a 
record number of NHL season tickets. Considering our affinity for these types of assets, it’s 
surprising how little we consider them when we value our estate. The reality is, it’s not just the 
dollar amount to consider (which can be in the tens of thousands of dollars) but the definition of 
whose property the tickets/rewards are also needs to be addressed. 
 
It’s important to be reminded that if not attended to properly in a person’s Will, they may not be 
transferrable to the intended beneficiary; or worse, not transferable at all. 
 
We will explore what happens to such tickets and accumulated points when the owner of them 
passes away.  
 
Contracts and Fine Print 
 
Whether you have been purchasing seasons tickets or accumulating rewards points for years, 
the ability to transfer these tickets or points upon your death (as well as while you are alive), 
largely depends on the contract you signed with the respective company. 
 
Seasons tickets and rewards cards contracts are no different than any other commercial 
contract entered into by two willing parties. 
 
In many cases people sign up for these items online and do not read the fine print concerning 
transferability. 
 
Each sports team and rewards points program has a different policy regarding the ability to 
transfer such items upon the owner’s death. There is no guarantee that you will be able to 
transfer these items to your spouse or immediate family member. 
 
Seasons tickets are a bit more complicated than rewards points because of the difference 
between purchasing season’s tickets and purchasing a seat licence. 
 
Seasons tickets allow a person to buy tickets to a certain function for that year. The right to have 
the option to purchase these tickets may not necessarily be transferable as there is no 
underlying ownership of an asset. However, some entertainment venues may allow this. 
 
In contrast, a seat licence reflects ownership in the form of a licence of an actual seat in addition 
to the right to purchase tickets to a certain function for that year. Seat licences are usually a 
transferable asset. However, you should ensure that the person you intend to transfer the seats 
to is able and willing to make the requisite purchase of tickets associated with the seat. 
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How to Complete a Successful Transfer 
 

1. The Contract 
 

As mentioned previously, the contract between the season ticket or rewards points holder and 
the respective company will dictate whether a person may or may not transfer his or her tickets 
or points. 
 
Many contracts require that upon a person’s death, certain documents be provided to the 
company before a transfer of tickets or points can be completed. 
 
It would be helpful to have ready in advance, at a minimum, a request letter from the deceased 
requesting the transfer of the tickets/points, a copy of the death certificate and Will, and the 
deceased and the deceased spouse’s account numbers. 
 
If the contract does not specify what documents are necessary for a transfer, it is helpful to 
phone the company in advance and find out what documents are required.  
 

2. Start the Conversation 
 

Once you have established whom you may transfer your tickets/points to, we recommend you 
have an open dialogue with your intended beneficiaries. 
 
Some people may not want rewards points or simply will not utilize them. Further, distributing 
these points equally in the residue of the estate among multiple beneficiaries can be 
cumbersome, particularly when dealing with a corporate bureaucracy. 
 
In regards to season’s tickets, it is important to establish who in your family wants them and can 
afford them. In our experience, seasons tickets can be a sore spot if not dealt with properly in a 
Will. For example, if a family has always held the rights to a pair of Toronto Maple Leafs 
Seasons Tickets, the beneficiaries often want to keep the tickets in the family. However, 
purchasing the tickets to these games every year can cost thousands of dollars up-front. 
 
While you might like to distribute the tickets evenly, it may be the case that only one beneficiary 
can afford to pay the ongoing costs. 
 
In certain instances, it may be better to sell the tickets / seat license in advance or provide in 
your Will that it be sold upon your death and the proceeds distributed to the beneficiaries. 
 

3. Will Provisions 
 

Once you have reviewed the applicable contracts and discussed the distribution of your assets 
with your beneficiaries, we recommend you ask your lawyer to update your Will (or draft a Will if 
you do not have one yet). 
 
It is important that the language in the Will does not conflict with the transfer provisions in the 
contracts. 
 
If there is a conflict, this could delay the distribution of your estate. It could also mean that a 
beneficiary who was to receive the points or tickets may no longer be receiving that gift and your 
assets may not be distributed in accordance with your intentions. 
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Tips to Simplify the Transfer: 
 
Documents and Information: Ensure you have all records and information necessary which may 
be required prior to making your call to the company. This includes the deceased’s address, e-
mail details, program account numbers, certificate of death and copies of the Will. 
 
Shared Accounts: Certain rewards programs allow you to have joint program accounts. A joint 
account will typically allow both account holders to use one another’s accumulated points, 
making a transfer upon death smooth and simple. 
 
Separate Accounts (same program): If joint accounts are not allowed or a realistic option for 
you, consider having the person you want to transfer points to set up their own account. It is 
often easier to transfer points to an existing account holder. 
 
Estate Planning: If you anticipate that transferring your seasons tickets will not be a realistic 
option, consider selling the tickets/seat license in advance and distributing the proceeds in your 
Will. Consult your lawyer for advice. 
 
Persistence: Many rewards points programs state that the company only approves transfers as 
an ‘exception’. You may need to actively pursue the company to claim the rewards points. It 
helps to have the information in suggestion 1 (documents and information) ready. 
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